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Where Living is Full of Life

A Letter from
the Desk
of the CEO 
Dear Friends:

The Beechwood Home continues to be one of only 
two facilities in the United States specializing in the 

care of those suffering from neurological diseases. Through the efforts of 
Friends of Beechwood, since 1890, this unique place has been the Home for 
hundreds of residents with illnesses such as Multiple Sclerosis, Huntington’s, 
Lou Gehrig’s, Cerebral Palsy, Parkinson’s, Stroke, Brain, and Spinal Cord 
injuries and many other rare but debilitating neurological conditions.

In 2022 we have seen that change is truly the only constant. After numerous 
distinct, national, state, and county regulations we have been asked to hold 
vigilance to multiple regulations to keep our residents safe, We are proud 
that The Beechwood Home has been at the forefront of care since the 
beginning of the pandemic, collaborating with government agencies and 
partners at the community and federal levels. Our county, which remained 
in the “ORANGE” for a few months gave us the opportunity to remove 
our masks and enjoyed the smiling faces of our joyous residents, staff, and 
volunteers. At the end of November, the cases started to creep back up 
which put us back in masks and eye protection. We will continue to remain 
vigilant of the appropriate guidelines again if county transmission rates 
continue to rise. 

Part of Beechwood’s success can be attributed to The Beechwood Home’s 
transformation into a servant leadership health care delivery system 
organized to provide the next place to reside and the next phase of care after 
living at home. We work hard every day to do whatever it takes to improve 
the care our residents receive.  We are always committed to providing 
excellent and safe care with the goal of independence for our residents.

As we put 2022 to a close, we are incredibly grateful to all who have been so 
supportive of our Home, our initiatives, our fundraising events, but most of 
all, our Mission.  

Thank You!

Sincerely,
Dr. Patricia Ann Clark

Chairperson – Mr. James R. Gibbs
Vice Chairperson – Mr. Samuel E. Bortz
Treasurer – Mr. Robert Chip Heidt, III

Recording Secretary – Mrs. Sara K. Osborn
Member at Large – Mr. William J. Baechtold

Mrs. Renie L. Dohrmann
Mr. Gregory S. French
Mr. Robert S. Groenke

Dr. Jeffrey T. Keller

Ms. Mary Jo Lane
Dr. John M. Roberts

Mrs. Tracy M. Sandquist 

Ms. Ellen Seward
Dr. Donna Shambley-Ebron

Mr. Timothy C. Toft
Mrs. Martha C. Walsh
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The Legend Has Retired!
Congratulations to Mr. Tim Owens, who 
retired on February 23rd of 2023.  Timothy 
“Tim” Owens joined The Beechwood 
Home in 2005.  He earned his Bachelors 
of Science degree with a concentration 
in Accounting from The University of 
Cincinnati in 1981.

Mr. Owens oversaw the financial aspects 
of The Beechwood Home and The 
Beechwood Foundation and was involved in the day-to-day 
operations of the Home. 

He is a lifelong resident and devoted sports fan of Cincinnati.  He 
is married and he and 
his wife Barb have two 
grown sons.

We are sad to see 
Tim go, and he will 
be greatly missed by 
everyone here at The 
Beechwood Home, but 
we know he will enjoy 
his post-retirement life!

Welcome to
New Board Member

Welcome to Mr. Robert “Bob” Groenke.  Bob 
is the President & CEO of Bahl & Gaynor. Bob 
was named President and CEO of the firm in 
2022 and serves as a portfolio manager and 
member of the Investment Committee covering 
the real estate sector.

After touring and spending time at
Beechwood, Bob found a connection to our

Mission and is excited to offer his expertise.
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We Sincerely Thank Our Generous Donors
2022 Grants

George And Mary Jo Budig Family Foundation
Mrs. Linda S. Callard
Chemed Foundation

The Cincinnati Foundation for the Aged
CLH Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. John and Patricia Couzins
Dunaway Family Fund

Evelyn W. Dunn Charitable Trust
The Thomas J. Emery Memorial
The Farmer Family Foundation

Fidelity Charitable
Robert Gould Foundation, Inc.

The John Hauck Foundation
The Amy & George Joseph Fund

The L and L Nippert Charitable Foundation
The Oliver Family Foundation

Mr. Richard D. Oliver
Mr. & Mrs. David & Sara Osborn

August A. Rendigs, Jr. & Helen Rendigs Foundation 
Dr. John Roberts

Schibler Charitable Fund of the Bank of America Charitable Gift Fund
The Spaulding Foundation

The Richard H. Sutphin Family Foundation
Vista Foundation

Western & Southern Financial Fund
The Williams Foundation

Eric B. Yeiser Family Foundation

Ms. Darline Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert & Sydney Anning
Mrs. Rosemary Bauer in honor of Cynthia Urk
Mr. William Baechtold
Mr. Joseph Beech, III
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence & Jane Bennett
Mrs. Mary Anne Brennan
Mr. Thomas Brinkman
Mr. William Bush
Mrs. Jinja Cales
Mrs. Linda S. Callard
Mr. Anthony Carlisle
Mr. Lee  Carter in honor of Patti Clark
Mrs. Mary Clauder
Mrs. Adele Craft
Mrs. Bonita Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Dewitt
Mr. & Mrs. William & Katharine DeWitt, Jr
Mr. Robert Dimling
Ms. Christine Driscoll in honor of Sally Lowitz
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas & Fran Eagen, Jr. in honor of 
	 Joe DeCourcy
Mr. Robert Elson
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Ferris in honor of
	 Caroline Michaels
Ms. Connie Finan
Mr. George Fisher
A. T. Folger, Jr. – Lowe Simpson Fund of 
	 The Greater Cincinnati Foundation
GE Matching Gift Program GE Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. James & Susan Gibbs
Glenny Glass Co.
Greater Liberty Baptist Church, Inc.
Mr. Charles Green in honor of Jim Green’s Birthday
Mr. Charles Green in honor of Dr. James Green

Mrs. Judith Green in honor of 
	 Rosemarie DeRossette
Mr.  Matthew Green
Mr. & Mrs. Stewart & Nancy Greenlee
Mr. Antonio Guerrero
Macie Hall & Jay VanRenselaer in honor
	 Dr. James Green
Grace M. Harvie Trust
Mrs. Louise Head
Mrs. Sarah Herp
Mr. & Mrs. Lee & Barb Hildebrandt
Mr. & Mrs. David & Susan Hill
Mr. & Mrs. Ray & Beth Hils
Dr. & Mrs. Paul & Victoria Hine in honor of 
	 Mike Combs
The Homan Foundation in honor of Joe DeCourcy
Mr. & Mrs. Richard & Brabara Homlar
Ms. Emma Howard
Ed & Joann Hubert Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Ellis & Mariani  Hummel
Ms. Diana Hyman
Mr. & Mrs. John & Carol Isch
Mr. Robert Johnson in honor of Brandon Leahr
Johnson & Johnson Matching Gift Program
Mrs. Susan Kahn
Mrs. Elizabeth Kearney
Dr. Jeffrey Keller & Mrs.  Adele Beiting
Mrs. Gloria Kelley
Ms. Mary Jo Lane & Mr. Thomas Giordano
Mrs. Marlene Lesch
Ms. Starr Lockwood
Mr. Sherman Lynem
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip & Margo Macon
Mrs. Alice Maggini
Mrs. Doris Matson

Mr. & Mrs. Michael & Mary McGraw in honor of 
	 Adele Craft
Mrs. Leslie McNeill in honor of
	 George & Linda Callard
Mrs. Mary Ann Meanwell
Mr. & Mrs. John & Julie Mellott
Blanche M. and Herbert A. Metzger
	 Memorial Fund
Ms. Denise Michels in honor of Sally Lowitz
Miller-Valentine Group
Mr. Jesse Mullins
Mrs. Janet Murphy
Ms. Ellen Neiheisel
Mr. & Mrs. William & Marilyn Nies
	 & Mr. Edward Nies
Justin R. Niklas Family Foundation
Ms. Julie Northrop in honor of Linda Orlich
Oliver Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy & Barb Owens
Mr. & Mrs. David & Linda Parlin
Mr. & Mrs. Robert & Karen  Payne
PayPal Giving Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan & Sherrie Peck
Mr. & Mrs. John & Jane Perin
Ms. Suzie Poulin
Mr. & Mrs. H. Nicholas & Marty Ragland, III
Dr. & Mrs. Robert & Constance Reed
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel & Diane Reekers
Mr. & Mrs. Eppa & Buffie Rixey
Mr. Scott Rodes
Mr. & Mrs. Erik & Tracy Sandquist
Mr. & Mrs. William & Judy Sandquist in honor of 
	 Patti Clark
Mr. Jeffrey Schneider 
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis & Kathy Shiels

Mr. & Mrs. William & Joanne Sloneker
Mr. Barry Smyth
Stefani Landscaping, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin & Betty Stenger
Ms. Diane Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Richard & Jane Swaim
Dr. & Mrs. John & Susan Tew
Mr. & Mrs. Abbot & Josie  Thayer
Mrs. Emily Todd
Mr. Marshall Tucker
Dr. David F. Turner
Ms. Katherine Umberg
Mr. & Mrs. Marty & Karen Umberg
Mrs. Nancy Vandenberg
Mr. Garrett Verhagen
Mr. & Mrs. Paul & Mary Sue Verhagen in honor of 
	 Tim Lewis
Mr. & Mrs. J. Philip & Bebe Vollmer
Mrs. Barbara Wagner
Ms. Anne Warrington Wilson
Mr. W. Joseph Williams
The Wohlgemuth Herschede Foundation
	 In honor of Joe DeCourcy
Dr. Linda Workman & Mr. Steven Cochran
Woodward Family Charitable Foundation
Ms. Mary Ann Worrall
The Wyler Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. John & Ellen Zembrodt in honor of the 
	 Marriage of Wayne McManama & Anita Murphy
Mr. Daniel Zumdick

Ms. Anne Hopkins,
	 Donation of custom power wheelchair

Every effort has been made to ensure the completeness and accuracy of this listing.  We regret any errors or omissions.  If there is an error, please notify Maggie Elder at melder@beechwoodhome.com or 513-842-0777.

2022 Friends of Beechwood Donations

Beechwood Benevolent Pathway
Mr. and Mrs. James and Barbara Momper in honor of Bishop Earl K. Fernandes

Ms. Mary Beth Scholler in memory of Arthur Wilson R.N.
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Mr. & Mrs. P. J. Arling & Gwen
	 in memory of Paul Arling
Mr. Michael Averdick
	 in memory of Michele Geraci
Mr. Mario Boiardi
	 in memory of Rick Sutphin
Mrs. Edna Jones
	 in memory of David Jones
Mr. William Brunner
	 in memory of Mike and Donna
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Bullock
	 in memory of Donna R. Bullock
Mrs. Linda Callard
	 in memory of Ellen Head Paulsen
Mrs. Linda Callard
	 in memory of Mary Ann Meanwell
Dr. Patricia Clark
	 in memory of Dr. George Callard
Ms. Maryann Chappelear
	 in memory of Jeanette
Dr. Patricia Clark
	 in memory of Jack Stith
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Cole
	 in memory of Deirdre Huber
Ms. M. Elaine Collins
	 in memory of Leon Veres
Mr. and Mrs. J. David Cummings
	 in memory of Mary Cummings
Ms. Katherine Gorman Davis
	 in memory of Ruth Davis
Mrs. Judith Green
	 in memory of John Dalzell
Mr. Donald Dickinson
	 in memory of The Dickinson Family
Mr. Donald Dickinson
	 in memory of Carole Johansen

Mrs. Renie Dohrmann
	 in memory of Edward Dohrmann
	 and Robert Leonard
Dr. & Mrs. Igor & Jane Dumbadze
	 in memory of Melanie Maddox Hunt
Mr. & Mrs. James & Mary Espelage
	 in memory of Karen Payne
Mr. & Mrs. Michael & Susan Fitzgerald
	 in memory of John and Georgia Yacenich
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent & Sheila Hemmer
	 in memory of Jude Weller
Mr. & Mrs. Bill & Peggy Jackson
	 in memory of Dr. George Callard,
	 Jack Stith, 
	 Jerry J. Thomas, 
	  Taylor Conklin “Tate” Greenwald, III
Mr. Robert J. Knueven
	 in memory of Diane C. Knueven
Mr. Thomas Lovejoy
	 in memory of James Callan
Mrs. Mary Ann Moeggenberg
	 in memory of Adele Henschen
Ms. Ellen Neiheisel
	 in memory of William Kearney
Ms. Dorothy Nieman
	 in memory of Dolores Schmidt
Mr. & Mrs. David & Sara Osborn
	 in memory of Virginia DeRohan
Ms. Vicky Smith
	 in memory of Betty & Yvonne Smith
Mr. James Sunderhaus
	 in memory of Doug and Kevin Sunderhaus
Mr. David Todd
	 in memory of Angela Rindler Sottile

In Memory of Julie Breen
	 Ms. Carol Barbeito
	 Mr. & Mrs. Philip & Phyllis Breen
In Memory of Thomas Brennan
	 The Greater Cincinnati Foundation
	 Ms. Geraldine Koesters
	 Mrs. Diane Shilt
	 Mr. and Mrs. Elmer and Susan Weil
In Memory of Elizabeth Hill Carter
	 Dr. Patricia Clark
	 Mr. Robert Blackmore, III
In Memory of Janet Hauck
	 Mr. & Mrs. Brian & Elizabeth Burress
	 Mrs. Linda Callard
	 Ms. Patricia Carey
	 Ms. Marjorie Davis
	 Mrs. Alexandra Elliott
	 Mr. and Mrs. Julia Jackson
	 Mr. & Mrs. Bruce & Deborah Long & Family
	 Mellott& Mellott, P.L.L.
	 The Ohio Society
	 Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth & Susan Schlachter
In Memory of James Hoelle
	 The Gates and Hoelle Family
	 Mrs. Beth Townsend
In Memory of Karen Moody
	 Mr. Paul Hartfiel
	 Ms. Sherry Heller
	 Ms. Kathea Lykins
	 Mr. & Mrs. Paul & Cynthia Miller
	 Ms. Kimberly Sexton
	 Ms. Leia Snyder
	 Ms. Norma Thomas
	 Mr. Neil Townsend
	 Ms. Bernadine Tucker
	 Mr. Karl Ulreich

In Memory of Kenneth Rehling
	 Ms. Diana Bosse
	 Ms. Mary Ellen Buse
	 Ms. Lila Butts
	 Ms. Judith Fox
	 Bud Herbert Motors, Inc.
	 Mr. & Mrs. Steven & Gail Rehling
	 Mrs. Diane Shilt
	 Ms. Mary Ann Sisco
	 Ms. Betty Snowden
	 Ms. Sandy Stepp
In Memory of Audre Sedacca
	 Mr. and Mrs. William & Barbara Brown
	 Mr. Matthew Brown
	 Mr. & Mrs. J. B.  & Diane Buse, Jr.
	 Ms. Michele Callanan, Chris, Mikki, Rose & Neeve
	 Mr. & Mrs. Lee & Shannon Carter
	 Dr. Patricia Clark and Mr. Lance Vierling
	 Mr. Tucker Coombe & Mr. Michael Coombe
	 Mr. & Mrs. Richard & Debra Oliver
	 Ms. Jennifer Pavelka
	 Ms. Susan Slagle Marsh
	 Mr. & Mrs. Larry & Rhonda Sheakley
In Memory of Karyn Schneider
	 Ms. Kerry Chakales
	 Ms. Kristine Miller
	 The Patrice & Tim Niehaus Family
	 Ms. Sally Niehaus
	 Mr. & Mrs. Denny & Mary Schneider
	 Mr. & Mrs. Glenn & Kelly Schneider
	 Ms. Audrey Slusher
	 The Darius Slusher Family
In Memory of Dennis & Scott Stewart
	 Ms. Mary Jo Bicknell
	 Ms. Karen Mann
	 Ms. Debbie McDaniel
	 Mr. & Mrs. Richard & Jan Stewart

Every effort has been made to ensure the completeness and accuracy of this listing.  We regret any errors or omissions.  If there is an error, please notify Maggie Elder at melder@beechwoodhome.com or 513-842-0777.

2022 Memorial Donations

2022 Annual Sporting Clay Event

Title Sponsors
Fort Washington Investment Advisors, Inc.

The Heidt Family

Gold Sponsors
Conerstone Insurance and Financial Services – Mr. Dennis Shiels

Forefront Healthcare
North American Properties

Ammo Sponsor
Whitewater Forest Products

Silver Sponsors
Dr. John Roberts

UBS Financial Services – Lawrence, Burchenal, Debord Wealth Management
UrbanSites

Teams/Participants
Bahl & Gaynor Investment Counsel

Bell Industries/Lantech
Mr. Samuel Bortz

Brendamour Warehousing
Center Bank

Forefront Healthcare
Fort Washington Investment Advisors, Inc.

Mr. George Heffner
Hold & Reichard, Inc.

LCS
Mr. Dan Mechley

Mellott & Mellott, P.L.L.
Messer Construction Co.

MLC Landholdings
Nelson Stark

Mr. Rich Oliver
TK Elevator
Urbansites

US Bank
Whitewater Forest Products

Station Sponsors
Bahl & Gaynor, Investment Counsel

Brendamour Warehousing
Coldwell Banker – Barb Owens

Country Attic Treasures
Graydon

Karrikin Spirits
LCS

RWA Architects

Donations
Mr. Kevin Brown
Dr. Patricia Clark
Mr. Troy DeBord

Mrs. Renie Dohrmann
Merchants Security

Stefani Landscaping



Mr. Vere 
Gaynor also 
served on 
several adhoc 
committees 
and lent his 
financial 
expertise to 
Beechwood endeavors.  

THANK YOU BOTH!

Mr. Richard 
“Rick” Moore 
served on 
several adhoc 
committees 
and his 
expertise 
in risk 
management and information 
systems compliance were 
critical to the Home. 

www.BeechwoodHome.org

2140 Pogue Avenue
Cincinnati, Ohio 45208
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The year 2022 was to be our year to 
return to traditions and operations for 
all staff and our residents.

There were bumps in the road and back 
to normal requires a “new normal” with 

many of the techniques and protocol we used through the 
COVID-19 pandemic a new standard of operations.

Staff, residents, and leadership were glad to have more 
normalcy.

It was a busy year, and our faith in good people was awarded 
each day. 

A few points to bring everyone up to date:

•	 We upgraded security systems – armed Sentry with 
360 degree access to facility, secured doorways, camera 
adjustments and safety training.

•	 Beechwood achieved a 5-star rating from CMS recently. 
This is a monumental event! CMS was created to help 
consumers compare and identify the strength of nursing 
homes. 5 stars is considered a high level of professionalism!

The Beechwood story is worth repeating to friends and family. 
Please keep the Beechwood Home on your schedule when 
determining what organizations you will support in 2023!

James Gibbs
Board Chair 2022-2023

Letter from
the Board Chair

If you would prefer to receive
this newsletter via email,
please email Maggie at

melder@beechwoodhome.com

Thanks to Outgoing
Board Members
As we saw the end of 2022 we also had to sadly say farewell to two Board members 
who left our Board.  Both were very supportive of The Beechwood Home and our 
mission.  


